
CECA: Committee Funding Recommendations Vital For Local Roads Survival 

Civil engineering contractors today welcomed the publication of the Transport Committee’s report Local roads funding 
and maintenance: filling the gap which addresses once and for all the extreme state of disrepair of the English local 
road network.2 

The report focused on four key themes: the deterioration of local roads; their safety; funding; and the reporting of 
road conditions.

The report noted that local government revenue funding had fallen by about 25% since 2010. This lack of funding 
certainty has caused many councils to take short-term, reactive decisions on road maintenance, which is less effective 
than proactive maintenance and undermines local economic performance.  

To this end, the Committee recommended that the Department for Transport work with the Ministry of Housing, 
Communities and Local Government to propose a front-loaded, long-term five year funding settlement to the Treasury 
as part of the forthcoming Spending Review to enable local authorities to address their long term road maintenance 
backlog and plan confidently for the future. 

Commenting on the report’s publication, CECA Director of External Affairs, Marie-Claude Hemming said: “CECA has 
long argued for greater investment in our local roads network, to bring these roads to the same standard as our 
Strategic Roads, and we welcome the publication of this report.

“A five year settlement would bring local roads funding inline with the Highways England model, driving efficiencies, 
good practice and innovation to maintenance and giving industry the confidence to invest in their businesses to 
deliver this work.

“Proactive maintenance provides better value for money than reactive maintenance. This recommendation has the 
potential to deliver real change to our local roads network. 

“In order for this to happen, government must work in close consultation with local authorities and industry to ensure 
absolute success of any policy change.”
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Notes to Editors

1. The Civil Engineering Contractors Association (CECA) represents over 300 contractors of all sizes, covering approximately 80% of the civil engineering market in Great Britain. Our members build 
infrastructure that provides the basis for economic sustainability and quality of life in communities across the country.

2. https://publications.parliament.uk/pa/cm201719/cmselect/cmtrans/1486/report-files/148602.htm
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